
Appendix 4 
Progress with Committee Resolutions 

 

Date of 
Meeting 

Item number and title Resolution  Progress 

19 October 
2017  

5.  Lessons Learnt from 
the Ruthin Primary Area 
Review 

RESOLVED that having considered the findings detailed 
in the report, and subject to the above observations – 
(a)  to note the lessons learnt from undertaking the 

Ruthin Primary Area Review and recommend that 
appropriate measures be implemented to address 
the identified weaknesses ahead of any future 
proposed education reviews; 

(b) that an information report be prepared for 
circulation to Committee members and other 
councillors who wish to receive it detailing the 
consultation process undertaken in relation to the 
Ruthin Primary Education Review, including 
details of all consultation responses received; 

(c) that the situation in relation to pupils and 
stakeholders of Ysgol Rhewl be monitored closely 
until the school closes in August 2018; 

(d) that the situation in relation to pupils and 
stakeholders of Ysgol Llanbedr Dyffryn Clwyd be 
monitored until such time as the Welsh 
Government’s Cabinet Secretary for Education 
determines the outcome of the appeal, and from 
thereon; 

(e) that a report evaluating the support provided to 
both Ysgol Rhewl and Ysgol Llanbedr Dyffryn 

Lead Member and 
officers informed of the 
Committee’s 
recommendations 
 
 
(b)  report currently 
being compiled and will 
be circulated in the near 
future 
 
(c), (d), & (f) these 
actions will be 
undertaken and a report 
has been scheduled 
into the Committee’s 
forward work 
programme for 
presentation in early 
autumn 2019 (see 
Appendix 1) 
 
(e) a report has been 
scheduled for 
presentation to the 



Clwyd be submitted to the Committee for 
consideration during the autumn of 2018; 

 
(f) that a full assessment of the impact of the Ruthin 

Primary Education Area Review, based on the 
principles and goals of the Well-being of Future 
Generations (Wales) Act 2015, be undertaken at 
the end of the first full academic year that all pupils 
have been at their new schools and that the 
findings of the impact assessment are presented 
to the Committee, and 

 
(g) that the Scrutiny Chairs and Vice-Chairs Group 

(SCVCG) consider examining the strategy for 
managing and disposing of corporate assets that 
become surplus to requirement. 

Committee at its 
meeting on 25 October 
2018 (see Appendix 1) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

See entry for the 18 
January on the 
Committee’s forward work 
programme (Appendix 1) 

 


